
 

Rotary Club of Canterbury 

Minutes of the Fund Raising Committee held on 16
th

 May 2016 

Attendance: Mark Rosen (Chairman), Deborah Connolly, Martin Ward, Sharon Jordan, 

Gill Dixon, Brian Dobinson, John Bobba  

Apologies: Simon Edridge, Caroline Lees, Tim Brett, Robert Yonge, Wendy Jones, 

Lewis Norris, Peter Hermitage, Tony Loughran  

  

1.  Minutes of meeting held on 24
th
 March 2016. Approved  

 

2. Matters arising: None  

 

3. Duck Race 18th September 2016: Deborah Connolly reported that Kent Reliance has 

declined to provide the cash prize this year. Martin Ward offered to approach Tim Brett 

for help to find a sponsor for the cash prize. Deborah Connolly and Gill Dixon have 

secured dates in August and September selling ducks outside M&S. Brian Dobinson 

said he will talk to Simon Edridge about the printing of the posters and flyers. Sharon 

Jordan said she will start to print off the duck selling sheets end of June.   

 

4. Black Tie Boxing Night 12
th

 November 2016: The sub committee reported:  

 1/ Move the boxing date to a mid week day. Mark Rosen spoke to the boxing club 

and because mid week is a school night the mid week day option was declined. 

 2/ Tickets price to range from £50 to £60 per person. 

 3/ Westgate Hall to provide a seating plan. See attached drawing. 

 4/ Sell tickets to companies as well as individuals. 

 5/ Simon Edridge to make posters, flyers and tickets. 

 6/ Mark Rosen to arrange meeting date with boxing club to update cost elements. 

 

A.O.B. 

   

1/ Peter Hermitage suggested a boot fair to raise money. 

 

2/ Gill Dixon suggested a concert inviting all 5 Rotary clubs.  

 

3/ Bob Anderson suggested that we approach Waitrose to become one of their 

nominated charities for their green tokens. 

  

Date of Next Meeting: TBA 
 


